
 

 

Williamson Conservation and Sporting Club  

6786 Pound Road  

Williamson, NY 14589  

Meeting Minutes for Tuesday October 3rd, 2023 

Call to Order 

President Greg Hiller called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM immediately following the Pledge of Allegiance to 

the Flag. 

Members in attendance: Don Smith, Peter Webb, Horst Merkel, Rick Aman, Goron Nenno, David Gray, 

Dave Waddell, Luis Rivera, Dan Speer, Steve Benedick, Greg Hiller, Jeff Kunzer, Kevin Smith, Eric Geibner, 

Rick Benton, Brian Sherwood (new member), Russ Darrow and Bill Jolliff. 

Officers Reports 

•  Minutes for the September 5th 2023 meeting were read and approved. 

• Club Treasurer Jeff Kunzer gave his report for September.  His report was approved. 

• Jeff Kunzer reported there were 565 paid members as of September 30, 2023. 

New Business: 

• Charlie Schweigert will be having his perch fry at the WCSC clubhouse on Saturday October 14th 

beginning at around 10:30 AM and will continue until around 1:00 PM or when the fish are all gone.  A 

donation to the club’s Youth Shooting Program is always appreciated.  Non members can shoot the 

Sporting Clay’s course at member price.  Other great food also. 

• It looks like WCSC can continue its sale of shotgun ammo at our cost to shooters that will use all of it 

here.  And it will continue to be free to youth shooters shooting it here at WCSC.  

Old Business 

• Dying ash trees still being attended to by Jeff Kunzer with the help of members Van Huston, Bill Snyder 

and Vinnie Taskett.  There is an abundant supply of ash firewood for anyone that wants it. See/call Jeff. 

• WCSC will host the Hunter’s Tour Shoot on Saturday and Sunday, October 7th and 8th.  Club member 

volunteers will be needed.  Volunteers should show up around 8:15 AM. Shooting starts at 9:00 AM.  

This volunteer time counts towards your membership discount upon renewal. 

• Still time to participate in Webster’s American Legion Cottreall-Warner Post 942 Junior Shooting Sports 

Program.  For youths 12 to 18, male or female and there is no cost.  You do not have to be a Legion 

member.  Program to start on Monday October 16th.  Contac Tony Gross at (585) 281-7815. 

SCOPE Report by Don Smith 

• Supreme Court Justice Thomas will be reviewing New Yorks new law requiring background checks on 

purchasers of ammunition. 

• There will be a Pistol Permit Information Session hosted by Wayne County Clerk Mike Jankowski and 

Wayne County Sheriff Robert Milby.  To be held on Tuesday October 10th at the Rose Fire Hall at 4098 

Main Street in Rose at 6:30 PM.  Another session to be held on Wednesday November 1st at 6:30 PM at 

the Palmyra Town Hall at 1180 Canandaigua Road.  Questions: Call (315)946-7470 or email: 

mjankowski@co.wayne.ny.us 

• The American Legion Post in Marion will also be offering the Legion’s Junior Shooting Sports Program 

for kids 12 to 18, male or female at no cost. Everything provided. 

• Next SCOPE meeting will be held on Wednesday October 11th at the American Legion Post in Marion. 

• SCOPE is offering reduced membership rates.  Their web site: https://www.scopeny2a.org/ 

Adjournment 

• Motion made to adjourn at 7:30 PM.  Motion carried. 

 

Submitted by Bill Jolliff, Secretary 
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